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May 2 1,2007 

Blanca Bay6 
Division of the Commission Clerk and Au-histrative Services 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 

pshields@wileyrein.com 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-0866 

Re: Verizon International Communications Services Xnc., Termination of 
Prepaid Calling Card Service and Cancellation of Registration, 
Company Code TJ863 

Dear Ms. Bay& 

Verizon International Communications Services Inc. (“VICS”), pursuant to Section 
25-24.474(2) of the Florida Administrative Code, Fla. Admin. Code Ann. R. 25- 
24.474(2), hereby requests cancellation of the company’s registration effective 
December 3 1, 2008. In March 2007, VICS discontinued its prepaid calling card 
service. As explained below, VICS will have honored all prepaid calling cards by 
December 3 1, 2008, and therefore requests that this cancellation become effective 
on this date. 

Pursuant to Rule 25-24.474(2)(a) of the Florida Administrative Code, VICS hereby 
confirms that it does not owe any current or past Regulatory Assessment Fees. 

Rule 25-24.474(2)(b) of the Florida Administrative Code requires a statement on 
treatment of customer deposits and final bills. VICS is a reseller of international 
calling services in Florida. These calling cards are sold at retail locations 
throughout tbc state to end user custoixers. Because VICS is unable to identify end 
users who purchased the cards, the company has developed a detailed plan to ensure 
that purchasers receive the full value of their calling cards. 

VICS notified distributors of its international prepaid calling cards in February 2007 
that the company planned to discontinue providing this service beginning March 7, 
2007. VICS also began an extensive effort to collect all prepaid cards from 
distributors that had not been sold to end users. Specifically, VICS determined how 
many cards had been distributed but not activated or did not yet have any usage 
attributed to them. VICS has been collecting those cards and has undertaken an 
auditing process to ensure that as many of the distributed but unsold cards are 
collected as possible. Once collected, these cards are shredded and distributors are 
refunded for t h e i r y v a t e d  stock which did not have any usage. 
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To ensure that all end users receive the value of the cards, a customer service 
number is available on all cards sold to end users. A customer service 
representative will be available to inform all card purchasers that VICS is no longer 
providing service and provide the purchaser with instructions for obtaining a refund. 
The customer service representative will provide the purchaser with an address to 
which unused cards can be sent in order to receive a refund check. VICS will 
respond within 14 days of receipt of such unused cards. 

This process will continue until December 3 1, 2008. VICS has determined that all 
cards that have been purchased or distributed will have expired by their terms by 
this date. After December 3 1,2008, the cards will have no value, and no refund 
will be owed. 

Please acknowledge receipt of this letter by returning, file-stamped, the extra copy 
of this letter in the self-addressed stamped envelope provided for that purpose. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 

Peter D. Shields 
Counsel to Verizon International Communications Sewices Inc. 


